
TRINITY WEEKLY NEWS and NOTES 

THIS WEEK AT TRINITY  July 12 – 19, 2020 

SUNDAY  9:00am Online Traditional Worship  [Facebook Live] 
               10:45am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion  [Sanctuary] 

 MONDAY                
  TUESDAY             12:00pm Online 2 Corinthians Bible Study  [Facebook Live] 
    6:30pm Comfort Dog Ministry Outdoor Meeting  [Church Parking Lot] 
  WEDNESDAY        7:00pm Online Exodus Bible Study  [Facebook Live] 
  THURSDAY           
  FRIDAY                
  SATURDAY   7:00pm Welcome Back Trinity Concert  [Church Parking Lot]  

SUNDAY  9:00am Online Traditional Worship  [Facebook Live] 
                10:45am Traditional Worship with Holy Communion  [Sanctuary] 
                

2020-2021 Ministry Support Goal:  $9,615.00 per week 

              Sunday – July 5    Online Attendance: 93 Offerings: $9,371.00 

A note about online attendance:  These numbers reflect how many connections are made to the Facebook Live stream so 
the actual number of people watching live is far greater than what you see here.  There are multiple people and families 
watching together from one device. The numbers are also increased after the stream is over and people are watching it from 
the saved video on Trinity’s Facebook page and website. The far-reaching impact is great! Thanks be to God! 
 

GIFTS and MEMORIALS 

Gifts and memorials have been given for the glory of God to Trinity Lutheran Church in loving memory of Robert Engelhardt by 
William and Barbara Krider, by Doris and Neil Reilly; for the Honor, Serve, Provide Capital Campaign Fund in loving memory of 
her aunt, Hilda Carle and her cousin, Lisa Carle for their July birthdays by Elaine Koop, in loving memory of Robert Engelhardt, 
John Liba and George Hengstenberg by Jane Kramer; to the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund in loving memory of Herb Pordum, 
love you more, by Ethel Pordum;  for the purchase of video equipment in thankfulness for Trinity’s online worship services by 
Lona Johnson. 
 
 
PASTORAL EMERGENCY CONTACT  In the event you 
or your family would need to reach the pastor during 
Trinity’s off hours, please use the following number, for 
true emergencies, and you are unable to reach anyone in 
the office. The number to call is 516-931-7147. 
 
PHILIPPIANS BIBLE STUDY  Pastor Hopkins’ Bible 
study on the Apostle Paul’s letter to the Philippians has 
concluded.  The class will take a break for a few weeks 
and then he will  begin a new study on July 8. 
 
NEW CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS NEEDED  Our 
Church Council needs your help.  We currently have eight 
council members, leaving four seats to fill.  If you are 
interested in joining the Council and helping to guide 
Trinity through these challenging times, please contact 
Wayne Hoeberlein at 631-987-5514. 

EXODUS BIBLE STUDY  Pastor Hopkins will be starting 
a new online Bible study on Wednesday, July 15 at 
7:00pm on Facebook Live. Look for an email on that day 
with a reminder and the study guide. Lots of fun stuff to 
study in that book! 
 

Youth Ministry  

JUNIOR YOUTH – FUEL   
For those who are in grades 6-8 

SENIOR YOUTH  
For those who are in grades 9-12 and beyond!  

 
ALL ACTIVITIES CURRENTLY SUSPENDED 

 
 
 



FROM THE BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP 
Romans 8:12   “So then, brothers, we are debtors, not 
to the flesh, to live according to the flesh.” We owe the 
flesh, the world, and the devil nothing at all. We are not 
debtors to these enemies; we are freed by the blood of 
Christ. We are joyful servants in Christ’s kingdom – 
servants that He calls friends. We share our Lord’s plans 
and purposes, and this gives direction and purpose to our 
lives. 
 
PORTALS OF PRAYER  If you would like the July/August 
Portals of Prayer, please call (931-2225 x230) or email 
Lynn at  (lwaldeck@trinityhicksville.org). We will gladly 
mail one to you. 
 
FACE TO FACE WORSHIP  Trinity has now begun 
holding a traditional worship service with Holy Communion 
in the Sanctuary on Sundays at 10:45am. Please call the 
church office to make your reservation the Monday prior 
to the service as we can only allow 50 to gather at a 
time. See the Summer Edition of The Good News 
newsletter and Trinity’s Friendly Reminders for all the 
details before making your reservation. Thank you. 
 

CAN YOU HELP?  We are in need of grocery store gift 
cards to send to those who need help through this difficult 
time. If you can help by mailing in a grocery store, 
Walmart,  or Target card,  it would be most appreciated!  If 
you wish to make a donation please mark it for food 
baskets. Thank you so much. 
 
BLESSED TO BE A BLESSING!  Trinity’s Blessing Box, 
located across the street from the church, has been 
getting lots of traffic! If you can help out by stocking it with 
a few non-perishable items once in a while it would be 
greatly appreciated. If we can bless someone who is in 
immediate need with a necessity, we in turn will be 
blessed for being a blessing. There is a box located 
across from Pastor’s office for donations. Thank you! 
 
 
ONLINE BIBLE STUDY  Deacon Anthony Cavaliere 
continues to conduct a Bible study on the book of 2 
Corinthians on Tuesdays at 12:00 noon.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THOSE SERVING THE LORD and TRINITY THIS WEEK 

Preacher   Pastor John Hopkins 
Organist   Henry DeVries 
Reader  9:00am  Rita Liba 
Reader 10:45am  Deacon Betsy Lazarek    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


